The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on July 13, 2015 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Crick, Baird, Sanderson, Luenberger, Thomas and City Attorney Cook. 
Motion by Crick, support by Sanderson to approve the minutes of June 8, 2015. Amended to correct next meeting date to July 13, 2015.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Luenberger, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $21,059.74. Motion carried: 6-0.
Comments received about 4th of July weekend were all positive and everyone appreciates all the hard work the volunteers put forth to make a very successful celebration. A very special Thank You to Mary Lou Webb for another successful Children’s Parade. This was the 39th Annual Children’s Bike  Parade with approximately 300 participants.
The Antiques Weekend, under the tent at the Harbor, was also very successful.

Treasurer Keerl presented the Quarterly Budget Reports and Adjustments for the General Fund, Liquor Law Enforcement Fund, D. P. W. Revolving Fund, Major and Minor Street Fund, Water/Sewer and Sewer Bond Interest Funds. Discussion by council. Motion by Baird, support by Crick to accept the Quarterly Budget reports and Adjustments for the second quarter of 2015. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council of the estimated cost of review and updating of the city’s Recreation Plan as presented by NEMCOG representative, Denise Cline. The cost of the update is estimated to be $2,200.00. Motion by Sanderson, support by Thomas to contract with NEMCOG for the cost of $2,200.00 to update the city’s Recreation Plan for 2015. Motion carried: 6-0.
Alderman Crick presented a resolution for city approval recognizing My Brother’s Hope, Inc. as a non-profit organization operating in the city and the rest of Alcona County.

Resolution 2015-03: “The City of Harrisville council recognizes My Brother’s Hope, Inc., as a nonprofit organization operating in the city and the rest of Alcona County, providing meals and material goods to needy persons in the area.”  Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick for Resolution 2015-03.  Ayes: 6.   Nays: 0.         
Mayor Dobis advised council of letter of request from Kristi Miller, Varsity Girl’s Volleyball Coach for Alcona Schools, for permission to host the 4th Annual 5K Walk/Run with the Rising Sun through the city of Harrisville on Saturday, August 15, 2015, beginning at 9:00 A.M. Motion by Luenberger, support by Baird for the 4th Annual 5K Walk/Run to take place in Harrisville on Saturday, August 15, 2015. Motion carried: 6-0.

Sidewalk replacement bids were presented to council by Mayor Dobis. Additional bids have been submitted by property owners Paul and Joan Dwyer, Katherine Lemons, and 
Dave Denski for council consideration. Discussion. Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser for city to accept bids for sidewalk replacement by Campbell Contracting, with a 50/50 payment to property owners.                                                                                                                                       Motion carried: 6-0. 
REPORTS
Mayor Dobis: The new city truck for the maintenance department,  purchased from Alcona Motors, is ready for delivery this week. 
Clerk Pierce: Summer Concert Series underway with a great turnout and generous donations toward helping fund the series. Received a phone call from a boater who indicated that she and her crew have sailed more than 15,000 miles all over the Great Lakes, were on their way to Port Austin and stopped at the Harrisville Marina for fuel. She said is the Marina is “quite lovely”  and would like to thank the Marina Staff for being some of the nicest people  they have encountered. The staff certainly represents the city well she said and they look forward to returning to Harrisville. A very hearty Thank You to all the businesses that contributed food and beverages during the visit of the schooner Madeline to the harbor. Your donations were greatly appreciated.
Treasurer Keerl: Summer tax bills and quarterly water bills were sent late. Please be patient with the delivery.
Harbor Commissioner Baird informed council the harbor loan will be paid in the month of July. Mayor Dobis would like to compliment Harbormaster Baskis for the good job he and his summer staff are doing at the harbor.
Planning Commissioner Baird reported on a meeting with Mr. Rick Pender, developer of the property on 2nd and 3rd Streets in which Alderman Baird received an update of development plans and discussed with Mr. Pender the clean up needed after contractors left the area being cleared, quite disrupted. Mr. Pender assured Alderman Baird the problem will be addressed.
 Airport Commissioner Boucher reports to council that he has been in discussion with a private citizen about refurbishing the hanger at the airport.
Fire Department Assistant Chief Keerl reports there is a low number of fire fighter volunteers available and the fire department is looking for new volunteers.
Comment Cards: Guest Patty Thomas commented about time it is taking for the new owner of the IGA to get his liquor license.
Council Last Comments: Luenberger suggests the City website needs to be updated. Kaiser reports of speeding on 5th street. Also city yard needs to be opened up for easier turn around at compost piles. Sanderson advises that a contra dance and Live Art at the harbor will be available on Thursday, July 16.
Crick moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:04 P. M.
Next City Council meeting: August 10, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. at City Hall.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

